
OFFICE OF THE DIRECfOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE 

Mr. Steven Aftergood 
Federation of American Scientists 
Suite 600 
1725 DeSales Street NW 
Washington, DC 20036 

WASHINGTON,DC 20511 

MAY 2 0 2015 

Reference: ODNI Case DF-2015-00109 

Dear Mr. Aftergood: 

This is in response to your email dated 5 February 2015 (Enclosure 1), received in the 
Information Management Division of the Office of the Director ofNational Intelligence (ODNI) 
on 5 February 2015. Pursuant to the Freedom oflnformation Act (FOIA), you requested "a copy 
of records that indicate the total budget appropriation for the National Intelligence Program 
of Fiscal Year 2005''. 

Your request was processed in accordance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended. 
After a thorough search of our records, material responsive to your request was located. ODNI 
has reviewed the material, and has determined that it may be released in its entirety (Enclosure 
2). 

If you have any questions, email our Requester Service Center at DNI-FOIA@dni.gov or 
call us at (703) 874-8500. 

Sincerely, 

£4J&J~ r Director, Infurmation Management Division 

Enclosure( s) 



SECRET//NOFORN DECLASSIFIED 
Declassified on 30 January 2015 by James R. Clapper, DNI 

DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE 

WASHINGTON, DC 20511 

MEMORANDUMFORTHERECORD 

(U) Consistent with 50 U.S.C. 3306(a}, I hereby declassify the following information: 

(8/INF) The aggregate amount appropriated to the National Foreign Intelligence Program (NFIP) 
for FY 2005 is $39.8 billion, which includes funding to support Overseas Contingency 
Operations (OCO). 

James R. Clapper, Director ofNational Intelligence 

Copy to: 
ICCFO 
IC CIO/IMD 

Classifiecl By: 5082552 
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